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Khmer Rouge trial pact to be ratified next week, says parliament chief 
 
Parliament will ratify a pact with the United Nations next week to 
facilitate a genocide trial of Khmer Rouge leaders, more than six years 
after negotiations for the tribunal began, a top legislative official said 
Friday.  
 
Cambodia signed an agreement with the world body in June last year to bring 
aging Khmer Rouge leaders to the stand to face charges that their reign of 
terror caused the deaths of an estimated 1.7 million of their countrymen.  
 
Ratification by the legislature is the final step in the process.  
 
The National Assembly is scheduled to meet Monday to consider a minor item 
before taking up the ratification, said Prince Norodom Ranariddh, president 
of the legislative body, without elaborating. He said it could take two 
days for the tribunal to be approved.  
 
None of the top Khmer Rouge leaders has faced trial for the deaths by 
starvation, disease, overwork and execution during the radical group's 
1975-79 rule. The movement's chief, Pol Pot, died in 1998.  
 
Though Cambodia invited the United Nations to help set up a tribunal, it 
took five years of negotiations to iron out details. Ratification was then 
delayed because no new government was formed in Cambodia for 11 months 
after inconclusive elections in July last year.  
 
Despite the delays, Ranariddh said Friday that Cambodia is committed to 
convening the tribunal.  
 
The tribunal will comprise teams of Cambodian and foreign prosecutors and 
judges, with Cambodians in the majority, and any decisions will require a 
vote of a majority plus one.  
 
Sean Visoth, a senior member of the government's task force on the 
tribunal, has said the estimated budget for the tribunal is US$57 million 
(euro 47 million).  
 
A fresh round of talks with a U.N. team about the tribunal budget is 
expected to take place after ratification. Cambodia has made it clear that 
most of funding will have to come from foreign donors.  
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Cambodian parliament 'set to ratify' Khmer Rouge tribunals  
 
Cambodia's National Assembly is expected to ratify a long-delayed law next 
week to set up a tribunal to try the surviving leaders of the Khmer Rouge 
regime. 
 
The assembly president, Prince Norodom Ranariddh, says the debate will 
start on Monday and ratification of the United Nations-backed law should 
not take more than two days. 
 
Prince Ranariddh says his royalist FUNCINPEC party will back the law, and 
he has been assured by the prime minister, Hun Sen, that the ruling 
Cambodian People's Party will also vote for it.  
 
The opposition Sam Rainsy Party has promised to back it.  
 
Cambodia signed an agreement with the UN in 2003 to set up the tribunal, 
but ratification of the law was delayed by a year-long political impasse, 
which ended in July. 
 
The radical Maoist Khmer Rouge regime ruled from 1975 to 1979, and is 
accused of killing up to 2 million people by execution, starvation and 
excessive work. 
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